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Newsletter number 32 Friday 24th May 2024 

 

Swimming Pool 

 

The PTA have nearly finalised the new booking website for the Herne View 

Community Pool which they hope will be open for lettings soon after half term, so 

watch out for details of how to become a member and book which will be coming 

out soon via Dojo and Tapestry. 

 

The PTA want to thank those who have already volunteered to be pool checkers 

and are still looking for a few more parents (or grandparents) who could help with 

this. Training would be given and with enough people this can be shared out to 

make it easier to cover the pool over weekends and the Summer. 

 

 
 

 

Half term 

Wishing all our families an enjoyable half term next week and we look forward to 

seeing you back when school reopens on Tuesday 4th June. 
 

 

Year 6 residential 

After half term our Year 6 will be off on a three day residential to Bristol and we wish 

them well as they will be visiting M Shed, SS Great Britain, Bristol Aquarium and having 

a boat trip to name but a few of their activities. For those Year 6 choosing not to 

attend they will be taking part in a visit to Axe Valley Wildlife Park, supporting Forest 

School as Rangers and thanks to Ilminster tennis and bowls club, having sessions in 

both sports with professionals at the club. 
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Wonderful Writers 

Congratulations to this term’s wonderful writers who will have their work on display in 

both sites after half term. 

 

     Excellent writer   Improving writer 

 

Dove     Freddie F    Nicholas F 

Pippin     Amara K    Mya-Rose P 

Sandew    Tabitha F    Freya W-N 

Golden    Nyla R    Reggie R 

Puffin     Eva H     Ayibongwe Z 

Camelot    Lyla B     Claudia S 

Dunkerton    Leo B     Hughie J 

Hook     Millie P    Forest M 

Ashton    Beth C    Reggie D 

Morgan    Daisy W    Gus K 

Gatcombe    Isla S     Alfie C 

Coopers    Rose I     Jaxson W  

Bartletts    Oliver T    Henry C 

Russett    Elsie J     Reuben C 

Langworthy    James L    Scarlett R 

Stembridge    Izy C     Eoghan N 

Clarinette    Reuben M    Shiann G 

 

Children will have their certificates and pencils given out in assemblies on Tuesday 

11th June 1.15pm for children in Reception and Key Stage 1 and Monday 10th June 

2.45pm for Key Stage 2. Families of our writers will be sent a Zoom link nearer the 

time. 
 

 

 

 

 

Arriving on time for school 

Please can we remind families that children should arrive on time for school which 

means being though the gates at Silver St by 8.50am and by 9.00am at Ditton St as 

this is when lessons start. If children are late, they must come through the front doors 

of both sites in order to be registered. We appreciate staff may still be standing by 

the gates after the bell has gone but they cannot let children through then as we 

need them to go via the office as the registers will have closed in the classrooms. 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 Dates for the Diary 

Tuesday 4th June – Ilminster Literary Festival Poetry Recital Final – good luck to our 

finalists River and Alice 

5th to 7th June – Year 6 Residential to Bristol 

Thursday 6th June – Reception visit to Axe Valley Wildlife Park (plus some Year 6) 

Wednesday 12th June – Year 6 Moving up Celebration at Taunton Deanery 

Friday 14th June – PTA BBQ at Silver St 6pm 

Sports Day 1 races all at Ditton St – am Monday 17th June weather permitting 

Sports Day 2 field events - Thursday 20th June, times TBA (if the Monday is called off 

the 20th in the morning will be the back up day) 

 

We will aim to let children and families know new classes and teachers for 24/25 in 

the w/c 10th June. We have transition activities planned for children with their new 

classes on: 

Meet and greet in w/c 10th June 

Friday 28th June am 

Wednesday 3rd July all day 

Monday 15th July am 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Star of the Week 
 

Congratulations to this week’s stars 

 

Dove   Nicholas F & Daisy L     

Pippin   Aston M & Isaac R 

Sandew    Ayrton B & Evie-Rose F 

  

Golden  Mckenzie G & Rosa K      

Puffin  Aria R & Bella M 

Camelot  Hallie V & Hope U  

Hook   Ralph W & Robyn S 

Dunkerton  Lilly C & Toby D 

 

Morgan  Max C & Bethany C 

Ashton  Tobias R & Lily W  

Coopers  Milo H & Penny P 

Gatcombe  Alfie C & Isla C 

 

Russet   Ryan D & Luke H 

Bartletts  Lillie W & Henry C    

Stembridge  Ruby G & Alex H 

Clarinette  Matilda G & Bruno B 

Langworthy  Kloe F & Alex H 

   

Stars and certificates will be presented on Friday 7th June at 10.00am for Reception, 

Year 1 and Year 2 (change of date/time due to Reception trip to Axe Valley) and 

Friday 7th June at 9.30am for Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 (If Year 6 recipients are on residential 

they will receive at the next star of the week) 

 

Families of the recipients are welcome to attend via Zoom and a link will be sent out 

to the contact emails we have for our pupils. We encourage all family members to 

stay until the end of the celebration if possible.  

 

Please note if joining via Zoom no recordings or screen shots should be taken of the 

sessions for safeguarding and we ask you to remain on mute. Please also be aware 

of your screen name and we ask that this is changed to your child’s name. If we 

cannot see your child’s name and your camera on we may have to remove you 

from the session. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 Apple Orchard Pre-School  

 

www.herneviewschool.co.uk 

 

 Email: preschool@herneviewschool.co.uk 

 

Tel: 01460 52686  Press 4 for Preschool – 

Press 1 for Ditton Street, press 2 for Silver Street. 

 

   Friday 24th May 2024 

 

 

Half term 

 

A reminder that we break up today for the May half term. We hope everyone has an 

enjoyable holiday and fingers crossed for sunny weather. We look forward to 

welcoming everyone back on Tuesday 4th June, as Monday 3rd June is an INSET day. 

 
 

 

 

Sunny Weather  

 

Could we ask that you apply sun cream to your child before they attend Pre-School.  

Many brands now do an 8 hour sun cream. Should you need us to apply sun cream 

during the day speak to a member of staff to complete the permission form. Please 

give the sun cream to a member of staff and do not leave it in your child’s bag. 

Could we also ask that the children bring in a named sun hat. 

 

 

 

September 2024 

 

Many of our children and families will be moving on to Primary school from 

September. For those that will be staying with us, please look out for the message on 

Tapestry asking which sessions you would like for September. Could we ask you 

return this information back to us as soon as possible to secure your child’s place for 

September. 
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Pre-School Fees September 2024 

 

The Pre School hourly rate has been reviewed and from September 2024 the hourly 

rate will be £4.80 per hour. 

 
HENRY 

 

HENRY provides a wide range of support for families from pregnancy to age 12 

including workshops, programmes, resources and online help. They support families 

such as supporting behavior change which helps parents gain the confidence, 

knowledge and skills they need to help the whole family adopt a healthier, happier 

lifestyle and to give their children a great start in life.  For some lovely ideas for 

recipes, activities and some top tips visit 

https://www.henry.org.uk/parents 

  

 

 

Important dates 

27 May – 31 May 2024 - Half term Holiday 

3 June 2024 – INSET day  

 

 

 

Apple Orchard Pre-School contact 

The email for both Silver Street and Ditton Street pre-schools is 

preschool@herneviewschool.co.uk.  If your child is absent from pre-school, please 

ring the Pre-School on 01460 52686 – Press 4 for the Preschool.  Press 1 for Ditton Street 

and 2 for Silver Street.  
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BAM FM is recruiting a Driver on a temporary basis based at 

Herne View Primary School transporting school meals   

Working 20 hours per week 10.30am-2.30pm 

Monday to Friday Term Time Only  

 
 

To enquire please email louise.spiller@bam.com 
 
 
What’s in it for you? 

A challenging and continuously changing environment in a forward thinking organisation. We support further 
personal growth and development. 

Your work environment 

People are at the heart of what we do at BAM. We recognise that creating a diverse and inclusive environment 
that nurtures our employees and encourages them to bring their best and whole self to work is crucial. We’re on 
an exciting journey to get us there by recruiting the very best talent to join us regardless of race, colour, 
religion, national or ethnic origin, sexual orientation, gender identity or expression, age, disability or other 
characteristics. 

Be you! Join us today, so we can achieve amazing things together and build a sustainable tomorrow. 

Who are we? 

BAM has been delivering Facilities Management (FM) services to customers throughout the UK for over 20 
years. We directly employ over 900 staff across the UK, delivering bespoke support services to our customers 
in the education, healthcare, retail and commercial sectors. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 



  

 


